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A MESSAGE FROM DISTRICT GOVERNOR RANDY MCMILLAN 
 

Happy Springtime Lions and Leos!!  February was a very busy month.  We started with our Council of 
Governor’s Meeting in Sacramento and that same weekend we attended the MD4 Convention.  Our 
District 4-L4 was well represented and we had many members win awards: 

 
IPDG Judy Barr – LCIF 2017-2018 100% District Participation 

Lion Diane Quinlan – Top Ten YEC Award from Lions Clubs International 
PDG Elizabeth Warren – LCIF Chairperson Medal 

Lion Michael Shaw – MD4 Excellence Award for Leadership 
Lion Seth Eaker - MD4 Excellence Award for Leadership 

Lion Chardy Lang - MD4 Excellence Award for Leadership 
 

Others from District 4-L4 received certificates in recognition of their nominations: 
 

Leo Anthony Duarte – Leo of the Year 
PDG Mike Scheafer and Lion Sandi Scheafer – Couple of the Year 

Lion Chris Barr – Lion of the Year 
Fullerton Host Lions – MD4 Small Club Project of the Year 

Diamond Bar Breakfast Lions – MD4 Medium Club Project of the Year 
Harbor Mesa Lions – MD4 Large Club Project of the Year 

Seal Beach Lions – Club of the Year 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL!!! 
 

Ballot results – Ken Ibarra won the MD4 endorsement for International Director. 
 
The rest of the month was filled with our visitations to clubs and club projects. 
 
March will end our official club visitations so now we will be able to attend more of your club service projects and 
fundraisers!  Future events coming up in April include: 
 
April 7  The Lions Superheroes Team will be walking for kids to support the Ronald McDonald House in Orange 
  Please go on-line to sign up to join the team at the Honda Center or to make a donation 
 

April 14  District 4-L4 Leadership Development Fundraiser 
 

April 27  District Meeting #4 at the La Habra City Hall which will include our District Student Speakers contest 
 

May 17-19 District 4-L4 Convention in Palm Springs – come out and join the “Rat Pack” for lots of fun!! 
 

KINDNESS MATTERS   WE ARE ONE TEAM ONE DREAM, LIONS IN ACTION TO SERVE!  
 

~District Governor Randy McMillan 
 

WE WORK FOR YOU – Just sayin!!! 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Make your plans now to celebrate the 2018-2019 year 
at our annual District 4-L4 Convention in Palm Springs!! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                   
 

 

                       
 

                Location:   Desert Princess Country Club         

       28555 Landau Blvd 

             Cathedral City, CA 92234 

      Pro Shop:  760-322-2280 

                Date:  May 17, 2019 

                Check in:  09:00 a.m. 

                Tee Time:  10:00 a.m 

                Format:  Individual Play 

      Cost:    $65.00 ($70.00 if paid after 5/20/2019)

      Includes:  Green Fees; Golf Cart; Range Balls;  

      Lunch or Breakfast; Prizes.  
 

All Lion Golfers must be registered for the Convention  

Only registered golfers will be eligible for prizes. 
  

Make checks payable to : Jerry Cimino 

Mail to: Lion Jerry Cimino 

5959 Hayter Ave 

Lakewood, CA 90712 

Call Jerry 562-822-4288 with any questions 
 

 Name      __________________    

  

 Phone#   __________________     

  

 Club        __________________    

  

 District  ___________________                       

 

“We Serve” 
Lions Club District 4L2 & 4L4 
Convention Golf Tournament 

If you would like to play with a 

particular Individual or 4-Some, 

please list their names and District 

here: 
 

____________________       _____________ 

 

____________________       _____________ 

 

____________________       _____________ 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A MESSAGE FROM SECOND VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR STEVE LACEY 
 

O.K….get out a pen or pencil and find your Bucket List.  You know what I am talking about…the list you keep 
(perhaps written down, stashed away in your thoughts, held tightly in your heart) of things you really want to do in 
your lifetime.  I have a new item for you:  attend an MD4 (California) Convention.  Now attending a multi-day Lions 
meeting may not sound like an item for you to write down, but let me tell you, after my experience a few weeks 
ago…it should be.  There are many reasons why, but at the top of my list is all the time one gets to listen to, talk 
with, interact with, have a meal with the International Leaders of our organization. 

At this past MD4 Convention Brian Sheehan, the 3
rd

 International Vice President was there, and can this man talk!  Many people say 
that I have a lot enthusiasm, energy and tend to talk a lot…let me tell you, I pale in comparison to this man…as he is so on fire for 
Lions and what we do!  This Lion from Bird Island, Michigan (yes, that is where he is from) believes not only in what we are doing 
now, but even more what we will be doing in the near future.  Over and over again we heard about the upcoming North American 
Membership Initiative (NAMI) that is soon to launch.  It is a concentrated five year campaign to lift Lion membership in the U.S. and 
Canada.  Our neighbor, District 4-L5 will be one of nine districts to start piloting this project next month.  And he was just one of the 
International Leaders present at this event.   Like I said, this is an event not to miss…so maybe you should start planning now to be in 
Visalia next February….it could be one of the best choices you ever make.      
            ~ With A Spirit to Serve 

         2
nd

 VDG Steve Lacey 

A MESSAGE FROM FIRST VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR MARK PIVA 
 

What a great Lions year we have had so far!  Winter is almost over and time for spring celebrations to begin.  This 
coming May 17-19 we will hold our Annual District Convention at the Double Tree by Hilton Golf Resort in 
Cathedral City.  This year we will have a three day convention beginning on Friday and ending on Sunday.  On 
Friday, convention attendees can join in a golf tournament along with Lions from District L2, be part of a bowling 
tournament or try their chance with Lady Luck at a slot tournament.  During the evening, the District Governor will 
host a reception with food, a no-host bar and loads of games. 

Saturday will feature the main business sessions, elections and an evening gala of entertainment and awards.  Sunday morning will 
see a neat breakfast burrito bar, a motivational speaker and the introduction of the 2019-2020 District Cabinet.  To sign-up for this 
fun-filled weekend extravaganza, visit our new 4-L4 Lions Store – www.4l4lionsstore.com – and buy your convention package today. 
$175 buys you the best convention package evah, which includes three meals, registration, and a commemorative Convention T-
Shirt.  Make your room reservations today for the Double Tree by Hilton Golf Resort 67967 Vista Chino Cathedral City, CA. 92234.  
For Hotel Reservations call 1-800-445-8667    Group Code LD5.  In order to receive the group rate all reservations must be booked by 
Tuesday April 23

rd
.  Room rates Single or Double “Run of the House” $139.00/per night Taxes/Fees not included. 

 

Come on down with members from your club and celebrate your success this Lions year. 
 

~Together Leading our Legacy into the Future 
  1

st 
VDG Mark Piva 

  mark@markpiva.com 

CABINET SECRETARY REPORT 
 

Well, here we are into our ninth month of the Lions’ Year.  4-L4 Secretaries are hitting their strides, doing their 
duties and doing a mighty fine job of it, I might add.  Just a few months to go until our new year starts, but keep 
going as we have a lot of work to finish up.    

 

As I have reminded you before, it is time to start thinking about making nominations for Lion of the Year, Couple of the Year, 
Secretary of the Year, President of the Year and Lifetime Achievement Award.  There are many Lions in our District, in your clubs that 
are worthy of these awards/nominations.  Please take a look at the criteria on the District web site under awards for 2018/2019.  I 
will send out, if I haven't already, the criteria for these awards.  Club Secretary or Presidents need to email the Governor and  Cabinet 
Secretary by the due by dates for your nomination to be considered. 
 

Region Meetings are upcoming:  March 18
th

 for Saddleback, March 25
th

 for Foothill and March 26
th

 for Orange Region.  The Region 
Chairmen are getting the meetings set up and the Student Speaker Chairmen will be running the Region Student Speakers Contests 
at each of these meetings.  Please come out to support the Zone winners who will be competing in the Region Contests.  These kids 
are amazing and they deserve our support and attention.  The meetings will be dessert only and will be $5 per person.  Please RSVP 
for yourself or club members.  See the flyers elsewhere in the Forum.  They have been emailed to your club presidents and 
secretaries and they will be sharing them with you.   Remember, we are in this together and make sure to continue to have fun.  
 

             ~Lion Joan Parks 

 

 

 

http://www.4l4lionsstore.com/
mailto:mark@markpiva.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CABINET TREASURER REPORT 
 

MD4/4-L4 invoices will be sent out at the beginning of March.  If your club has not received please call the MD4 
office at 805-963-6681 or email www.admin@MD4office.org.  District 4-L4 relies on each club paying their 
dues/invoice so that the District can operate.  As stated prior, if your club secretary did not drop a member prior to 
December 31, 2018 your club is charged for that member by both LCI and MD4/4-L4.  The two important dates for 
dropping members is June 30

th
 and Dec 31

st
 or that Lions membership is charged. 

There is no forgiveness anymore from LCI/MD4/4-L4.  It is very important that each and every club pay the bills/invoices they receive 
from LCI and MD4 when they are received.   If you have a student participating in the Student Speakers Contest you must pay your 
dues immediately when received or they may be prohibited from going on to the next level.  
 

Please call or email me if you have questions.  CADL8029@yahoo.com 714-716-9380.   ~Lion Carol Linehan 

 

GOVERNOR’S VISITATION SCHEDULE** 
 

    TUESDAY MARCH 19  BUENA PARK NOON  6:30PM 
 

**DATES AND TIMES SUBJECT TO CHANGE 

STUDENT SPEAKER FOUNDATION 
 

Thank you:  Ontario-Upland for the donation in DG Randy McMillan’s name when he visited your club; Lions Kirby and Dee Holte for 
your personal donation to the Foundation and Seal Beach Lions for your very generous donation to the Foundation.  And thank you to 
the following clubs for turning in cell phones: Fullerton Host, Garden Grove Host and Greater Orange County.  At the three upcoming 
Region Meetings I will be selling chances for $1 each for a Harry Aslan Fellow.  If I sell more than $200 worth it will be the next level 
fellowship.  The winner will be announced at the District Meeting in April.  The students who compete receive scholarships provided 
by your generous donations to the Foundation at District Level $4,500, Area Level $6,500 and Final Contest $10,000 which would not 
be possible without each and every one of you.  All 15 Districts that make up MD4 are encouraged to raise the $7,000.00 so that the 
Foundation can continue to provide the students with scholarships.  Any amount is greatly appreciated.  At this time our District has 
donated $6,002.00 toward our goal. 
 

Don’t forget if your club would like to honor a member or individual in the community think of presenting them with a Harry Aslan - 
$200, Al Ohrmund - $250, Dwight Stanford - $300, Donald Snyder - $400 or a Fred W Smith Fellow - $500.  There are also Supporter 
Patches - $100.  Any amount is greatly appreciated.  
 

*** At this time we are not accepting ink cartridges*** 
 

~Lion Carol Linehan  
  District 4-L4 Student Speaker Trustee 2018-2019 
  Student Speaker Foundation Director 2018-2020 
  Phone 714/716-9380 cadl8029@yahoo.com 

Recently, your Sight and Hearing Foundation has been maintaining and 
mostly storing the S&H van.  Since our 4-L4 clubs were no longer using 
the van, the Board of Directors voted to donate it to the very grateful 
Ensenada Lions who now use it extensively in reaching out to rural 
areas and providing much needed screenings. 

For decades the van was the face of S&H in 4-L4.  Not the same van.  (The original had been restored, refurbished, re-equipped and 
eventually replaced)  It served a great purpose and some of us will miss it. 
 

But now what?  Since we no longer had the van as a focal point of our service, the Board looked for other opportunities to serve.  
Donation of the van freed up our budget and enabled us to contribute $25,000 to Southern California Sight and Hearing Foundation.  
We continue to collect used hearing aids and provide new ones to the needy.  We maintain a grant program of up to $2,000 to our 4-
L4 clubs for eye care screening and glasses.  We are supporting a raffle for a week’s stay at a 4 or 5 star resort to benefit California 
Lions in Sight.  We are in the process of forming a partnership with California Lions Friends in Sight. 
 

Finally, because we have term limits on the Board of Directors, we offer you the opportunity of determining the future of the District 
4-L4 Sight and Hearing Foundation.  Your club may nominate you to serve on the board (the board meets four times a year).  A letter 
or email from you club president addressed to Lion Tom Hollister (bertntom@aol.com) is all it takes to put you on the ballot.  
Nominations must be made by May 3

rd
. 

            ~Lion Tom Hollister 
 

 

http://www.admin@md4office.org/
mailto:CADL8029@yahoo.com
mailto:cadl8029@yahoo.com
mailto:bertntom@aol.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DISTRICT LEOS DATES TO REMEMBER! 
 

Hi Everyone, I just want to let you know that the Orphanages of Thailand dinner has been CANCELLED for March 23
rd

.  It may be 
rescheduled for next fall.  You will be updated next year. 
 

On another note, please plan on attending the: 
LEO Diabetes Health Fair  April 13 from 7am-4pm  

      Century High School 1401 S Grand Ave, Santa Ana, CA 92705  
 

We need your Leos to make this a successful event since it is run ENTIRELY by District Leos!!!  For more information, please 
contact either Chardy Lang chardylang@gmail.com or your Leo District contact Board member. 

  

It's that time of the year again to start thinking of who you would like to nominate for Leo of the Year and/or the Teen Recognition 
Award Scholarship Program. 
 

Leo of the Year 2018-2019  Nominations due by April 2 
Only one nomination per club is accepted, so please choose carefully.  You will want to nominate an outstanding Leo leader 
that has impacted your club and your community.  While we all have many fabulous students that do so much in our 
communities and in their schools with their talents and academics, please limit your selection to LEOS that have shone in 
their LEO leadership, LEO service, and LEO activities.  Send nomination letters to District Governor Randy 
McMillan RandyMcMillan4L4Lion@gmail.com and to 4-L4 Leo District Advisor Chardy Lang chardylang@gmail.com.  You 
can address questions to Chardy Lang. 
 

Teen Recognition Award Program  Applications due April 15 
This award is for high school students that have stood out and have lived a drug, alcohol, and [all] substance-free 
lifestyle while encouraging others to do the same. They need to be in 9-12 grades and hold at least a 2.5 GPA.  Please 
carefully consider who you would like to nominate and give them an application as soon as possible since it is a 
lengthy application requiring careful consideration of what they write.  They also need to get 3 letters of recommendation.   

 

March 17 Leo District Meeting and Elections at Garden Grove Clubhouse 
March 29-31 Leo Leadership Institute at Teresita Pines 
April 2  Leo of the Year 2018-2019 Nominations Due 
April 13  Leo District Diabetes Screening and Health Fair in Santa Ana 
April 15  Teen Recognition Award Applications Due 
May 19  Ronald McDonald House Baking 
May 21  Teen Recognition Award Banquet 
June 2  Leo District Officers Installation and Awards 
 

For more information please contact me. 
 

Mrs. Chardy Lang        4-L4 Leo District Advisor/Chairman       VBA Leo Advisor     Seal Beach Lion Director    chardylang@gmail.com 

 
 

mailto:chardylang@gmail.com
mailto:RandyMcMillan4L4Lion@gmail.com
mailto:chardylang@gmail.com
mailto:chardylang@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2018-2019 YOUTH EXCHANGE PROGRAM – Lion Diane Quinlan, Chair 
 

 

 

THANKSGIVING IN JULY PRESENTED BY YOUTH EXCHANGE 
 

Sunday July 21st 3:00 PM - $10 per person 
 

Enjoy Food, Fun, Raffles, Friendship 
  

WATCH OUR 2019-2020 GOVERNOR CARVE THE TURKEY! 
Help our students learn about Thanksgiving 

& what it means to your family 
Listen to a presentation from each student about their country 

Please bring you own drinks – NO ALCOHOL allowed as this is a YEP event 
Please RSVP by July 14th to Lion Diane at 714-623-1439 

SPACE IS LIMITED to a MAX of 75 - RSVP is required 
 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOOTHILL REGION CHAIR BOB TERRY 
 

Greetings fellow Lions.  As you read...scan...glance...or even ignore my report...we are in the first quarter of the new year but the 
second to last quarter of the 2018-19 Lion year...I hope that makes sense.  The "fabulous" Foothill Region is busy with Student Speaker, 
service projects and hopefully planning for the new Lion year in regards to officers...awards....and goals.  I hope there are some of you 
that will be attending the MD4 Lions Leadership in my backyard March 9-10.  There are two events at Camp Teresita Pines coming up.  
Please refer to the District 4-L4 calendar to see what event and when.  Which means, O Lordy Lordy the world is coming to an end, that 
you just might have to log on to our incredible Lions District 4-L4 Website.  It's not that you folks never log in to other websites, so 
make Lions District 4-L4 a part of your routine.  I'm not up to date on membership in my Region, but Cucamonga District Host is going 
on three months in a row with a new member induction.  PDG Norm MacKenzie will be doing the honors on February 28

th
.  And 

remember when it comes to recruiting new members...just ask!  Have your three minute elevator speech prepared...find out where 
they reside...and guide them to a local meeting.  As an organization, we rarely network but promoting what we do is so non-evasive 
and usually peaks some interest.  Which brings me to this timely quote, "If you are working on something that you really care about, 
you don't have to be pushed.  The vision pulls you.”  Steve Jobs 

 

FOOTHILL REGION ZONE B CHAIR MICHAEL SHAW 
 

“It was one of those March days when the sun shines hot and the wind blows cold: when it is summer in the light, and 
winter in the shade” ~Charles Dickens.  March seems to be the time we take a breath before we settle on our Spring 
projects.  With the Student Speakers Contests in full swing, the Pomona Host Lions Quartermania fundraiser on the 
horizon and the Foothill Region Meeting on the 25

th
 we find that this month truly Marches on.  March has some very 

special days we might be unfamiliar with.  Here are just a few:  March 1
st 

Peanut Butter Lovers day, 3
rd

 National 
Anthem Day, 5

th
 Mardi Gras, 6

th
 Ash Wednesday, 8

th
 International Women’s Day, 10

th
 Johnny Appleseed Day, 12

th
 Girl 

Scout Day, 15
th

 Ides of March, 17
th

 St Patrick’s Day, 20
th

 International Earth Day, 22
nd

 National Goof Off Day, 25
th

 
National Waffle Day, 28

th
 Something on a Stick Day, 30

th
 Turkey Neck Soup Day…Enjoy! 

 

“You’re Never too old, too wacky, too wild, to pick up a book and read to a child.”  Dr. Seuss.  This quote struck  
a chord with the Ontario-Host Lions and they were on hand to read to the students at Monterra Elementary  
School (the adopted school of the club) to celebrate Dr. Seuss’s birthday.  The Ontario/Montclair School  
District was again provided a donation to enhance the book collection for this 1,100 student school.  The check  
for $750 was presented to school administration to purchase books for their library. 
 

FOOTHILL REGION ZONE C CHAIR MIKE PRESTON 
 

The first round of the Foothill Region Student Speaker Contest is now complete.  The club winners will be facing off against each other 
on March 7

th
 at the Carolyn Owens Community Center in Chino.  All three clubs have strong contenders, so may the best man or 

woman win!  Elsewhere, Chino Valley Lions is finalizing plans for their 30
th

 anniversary dinner.  More details will be forthcoming next 
month.  Chino Valley Lions are also partnering with Pomona Host this year for their eye clinic.  It will be one of the first District 4-L4 
clinics.  Franklin Academy was chosen to host the event on June 1

st
.  The two clubs are looking forward to a big turnout. 

 

No amount of rain could dampen the spirits of the Chino Valley Lions in February!  We postponed our regular meeting, which would 
have fallen on Valentine’s Day, so our members could spend the time with their sweethearts.  But everyone showed up the following 
week for the Board Meeting where we tried out a new location.  We held our Student Speakers Contest on the 21

st
 and we are 

confident that our winner is a real contender for the top prize!  We turned in another 300 pairs of glasses for recycling.  By the time you 
read this, we will have started our Spring season of ice cream events with the Chino Youth Track Meet. 
 

The Diamond Bar Breakfast Lions Club held two regular and one Board meeting in February.  Our guest at the first meeting was Mom 
Chang.  At our second meeting our guests were Mom Chang and Leo Nathan Eubanks (DB Community Leos).  We volunteered at two 
Inland Valley Hope Partners Farmers Markets.  Two Lions and Leos helped on February 9

th
 and two Lions helped on February 16

th
.  We 

would like to bring back something the Lions Club did in the past.  We are looking for guest speakers to speak at one of our meetings.  
Diamond Bar High School Leos helped at EFree Church's Teacher Appreciation Dinner on February 5

th
 and helped set up on February 4

th
 

with the help of four Lions.  Our Student Speakers Contest was held on February 18
th

 with three wonderful speakers; Ashley Pang from 
DBHS and Emma Ibarra and Ellis Stagg from DB Community, all Leos.  Leo Ellis was our winner moving on to the Zone Level Contest. The 
District 4-4 Leo Talent Show was held on February 23

rd
.  What a wonderful turn out and so much talent.  Six of our Lions attended the 

talent show.  Congratulations to all the contestants!  Prior to the talent show Lion Wanda and her Leos worked at the Diamond Bar 
Softball Leagues' 50th Anniversary at Pantera Park.  Lion Wanda had a busy day.  So far we have nine Leos committed to attend the Leo 
Youth Leadership Camp at Teresita Pines next month.  Yea!  Leo Emma Ibarra will apply for the Student Exchange Program and is also a 
candidate for our Miss Diamond Contest.  She participated in the Fashion Show February 24

th
.  Lion Wanda attended.  Upcoming events 

are:  the Diamond Bar City Celebration in April and dinner at the Ronald McDonald House in June.  HAPPY CHINESE NEW YEAR-Year of 
the Pig/Boar!!  And as they said, "That's All Folks!”  
 

The Walnut Lions held their annual Student Speakers Contest (chaired by Lion Joanne Karr) on February 7
th

 in the Council Chambers of 
Walnut City Hall.  We hosted three excellent speakers from Walnut High School.  Our winner was Atia Fairuz, a Junior.  Three judges 
worked extremely hard to judge our speakers and name a winner.  Nine of our Lions attended the event, along with Mike Preston, 
Foothill Zone "C" Chair from Chino Valley Lions, accompanied by his wife Patricia. 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ORANGE REGION CHAIR SETH EAKER 
 

ORANGE REGION ZONE A CHAIR NITA SUTTON 
 

The Fullerton Host Lions helped feed 631 families at the Caring Hands Pantry in January.  They enjoyed a visit from DG Randy at their 
general meeting.  They chaired three Leo club meetings at two schools.  They attended various meetings regarding providing assistance 
to veterans.  Two members, along with associates offer chess classes in Fullerton and Anaheim schools as part of their Fullerton Host 
Lions Chess Program.  The club is known for organizing the "Morrison" and the "Fullerton City" chess tournaments, with annual 
recognition by city hall.  Several Fullerton Host Lions sorted American flags for delivery to first graders at local schools as a learning 
experience.  And they collected 629 pairs of glasses. 
 

ORANGE REGION ZONE C CHAIR CRAIG DURAND 
 

The Garden Grove Host Lions held their Student Speakers Contest at their clubhouse on 
February 20

th
.  Three students from local high schools participated and all three gave great 

speeches on this year's topic, "Freedom of the Press, What Does it Mean.”  Contest winner 
Cole Roethlisberger will next compete in the Orange Region Zone C contest in March.  
Contest moderator Lion Craig Durand handed out Certificates of Participation and cash 
prizes to the contestants.  The club also donated for recycling a total of 1,233 pairs of used 
eyeglasses which had been collected over the past several months.  

 

Hello from Greater OC Lions!  The first two months of the new year have started off very busy for the club!  February was an especially 
busy time.  The members continued with their US Flag presentation to Westminster elementary schools.  The teachers, principal, and 
students love this thirty-minute program.  Four members cooked at Ronald McDonald House on February 16

th
.  Six members went to 

Sacramento to attend the MD4 Convention.  Although Lion Chris did not win state Lion of the Year, it was a fun night at the gala.  The 
next day, IPDG Judy was recognized for two awards from LCIF-one for 100% contribution to LCIF for 2017-18 for our district (There were 
only two districts in the state to achieve this goal) and the other was for the most LCIF contributions last year.  Lion Diane was also 
recognized with an International Award for her dedication and hard work with the Youth Exchange Program.  All awards were presented 
by 3

rd
 International Vice President Brian Sheehan.  Finally, to finish off February the Greater OC Lions held a very successful First Annual 

Bunco Night.  The proceeds will certainly help fund our charity work for this year.  We want to personally thank all of the district 
members and guests who came out and supported our cause.  We are very grateful!  Eye Glass Collection for February:  350!    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thirty four Seal Beach Lions attended the MD4 Convention  
in support of ID Candidate David Radtke.  Nine Seal Beach  
Lions joined hands in service with Huntington Beach Host  
Lions cooking pancakes for the HB Seaview Little League  
Opening Day.   They provided griddles and help to serve  
about 1000 guests. 

 

Night Among the Stars was a wonderful night to honor and celebrate sixteen outstanding youth volunteers, including Seal Beach VBA 
Leo President Julia Dillenbeck and Seal Beach Leo President, Rebecca Gomez.  The competition was very tough, but Rebecca was one of 
the 4 awardees receiving $500.  
 

Every year the Seal Beach Lions and Leos help out the PONY (Protect Our Nation's Youth) League with its season opener by cooking and 
serving food it provides.  This event is staffed by Lions and Leos who greet, grill and serve hamburgers, cheeseburgers, hot dogs, chips, 
sodas and water. 
 

This was the 20th anniversary of the Seal Beach Lions’ involvement and support of the Los Alamitos High School Every 15 Minutes 
program.  This program demonstrates the repercussions of drinking and driving.  4200 people watched the simulated car crash and 
witnessed the loss of fellow students as the grim reaper pulled them from the classroom hopefully getting a big dose of "Drinking and 
Driving Consequences" that should with them for a long time. 
 

Ten Seal Beach Lions and one guest attended the 42nd annual Cypress College Americana Awards where 
Lions Greg and Gina Phillips were honored as Seal Beach Citizens of the Year.  More than 600 were in 
attendance from all over the country.  A great video was shown about Gina and Greg and then the award was 
presented by Seal Beach Mayor and Lion, Thomas Moore.  Our club should be very proud that eight of our 
members have been celebrated as Citizens of the Year over the past thirteen years.   
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On February 23
rd

 three Seal Beach Lions attended the District 4-L4 Leos Talent Show at the Garden Grove Community 
Theatre.  This event was organized and run by Seal Beach Lion Chardy Lang who is the District Leo Coordinator.  
Thirteen acts entertained about 100 people in attendance. 

 

On February 12
th

 five Seal Beach Lions cooked a great dinner of Chicken Parmesan for the  
Ronald McDonald House in Orange. 

 

Once a year the Seal Beach Lions host a social event, Chili Cook Off and Pinewood Derby.   
This year we had fifteen chili entries, with a wide range of recipes, and all were very tasty.   
There were a lot of "fancy" cars, and close competition, and a great time was had by all. 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Saddleback Region and Zone Chairs 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SADDLEBACK REGION ZONE A CHAIR JOHN ULRICH 
 

SADDLEBACK REGION ZONE A CHAIR MARIANNE HAHN 
 

The Harbor Mesa Lions Club has had a very busy February.  We held our club level Student Speakers Contest on 
February 4

th
.  Isabel Kehoe from Estancia High School will be moving on to the Zone Level Contest on February 

28
th

.  On February 5
th

 our Past Presidents met and put together the Board for the 2019-2020.  This will go 
before the current board at our Board meeting on February 25

th
.  Five of our members attended the MD4 

Convention in Sacramento.  Four of our members met and assembled Valentine centerpieces for the acute care 
facility.  Four of our members delivered cookies to our local Police Department.  Several of our members 
attended the Leo Talent Show.  On February 15

th
 eight of our members met to discuss the upcoming fundraisers 

for the year.  On February 18
th

 we held our second meeting of the month.  Eighteen of our members attended 
this meeting.  Before the meeting we held a Fashion Show committee meeting to discuss our upcoming 
fundraiser in June.  On February 21

st
 we met to discuss our allocations for this year. 

 

Cape of Good Hope Lion Yvonne Poyo reports that our “twinning club” is busy with elections, marshalling for 
their local Capetown Cycle Race and holding a Health Day where they test for diabetes, measure weight and 
blood pressure and check cholesterol and hearts of about 150 adults and 120 children. 

 

Huntington Beach Host Lions had a very busy month with two pancake breakfasts, serving well over 600.  One for an organization called 
"Robyne's Nest" which provides housing, clothing, school needs, etc. to young adults at risk.  They see that the students graduate from 
high school and are able to be productive adults.  The other was for the opening day of Sea View Little League baseball.  The crowd was 
large and enthusiasm was even larger.  And the kids loved our pancakes!  The Seal Beach Lions brought two grills and about a dozen 
members to help with this undertaking and we also had help from our Leos. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The District GMT Coordinator, Lion Steve Christy, organized and held a great membership orientation meeting 
that was attended by our newer members along with members who have been around a while.  President Lion 
Carol Van Holt spoke about the early beginnings of the club which was chartered in 1938.  Lion Hank Lopez 
spoke about our events and fundraisers we have held over the years.   1

st
 VDG Lion Mark Piva gave us 

information on Lion's International, MD4 and our District 4-L4.  Our Student Speakers contest was a big success 
with six very good speakers from our Fountain Valley Leo Club.  The winner, Ashley Dinh, also went on to win 
the Zone A contest.  We aren't slowing down in March, this is CrabFest month.  Lion Jeff Campana and IPP Sean 
Arens are chairing the event this year and promising it will be one of Huntington Beach Host Lions’ best.   

 
 

An afternoon with “The Sound of Music!!”  In order to celebrate the Chinese 
Lunar New Year, the Chinese American Lions Club of Orange County held its 
general meeting on February 24

th
 at Golden Age Karaoke in Rowland 

Heights.  Our club members and guests enjoyed so this event so much!  
Everyone sang and danced together and enjoyed the delicious Taiwanese 
style afternoon tea.  It was a happy gathering and a beautiful afternoon with 
“The Sound of Music!!” 

 

 
"What an exciting and productive month we had at Tustin Host Lions Club!   
We started out the month by participating in the Tustin Community Foundation's  
Paper Football Challenge.  Our team of four, plus the MC Lion Barry, had a blast  
going for the goal to raise money for our community.  Thank you to Chick-fil-A for  
sponsoring with great food and to TCF for allowing us to participate in this  
amazing event!  Soon after, our club sponsored a Student Speakers Contest,  
hosting two Tustin Unified School District students and two Irvine Unified School  
District students for the challenge.  It was a wonderful evening, listening to each  
student’s speech about "Freedom of the Press, What Does It Mean?"  Finally, we  
ended the month with a visit from our sponsored Miss Tustin contestant Veronica  
Chapman and Executive Director Jen Kohlenberger, who gave us a talk about the  
importance of the program, the scholarships available to contestants and many  
thank you's to our club for sponsoring a contestant for many many years.  
 
 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

  

 

 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WIN A ONE WEEK STAY AT ANY RCI RESORT IN THE WORLD 

SPONSORED BY 

NEWPORT BEACH HAWAIIAN LIONS AND SEAL BEACH LIONS  

 
 

“ALL PROCEEDS TO BENEFIT CALIFORNIA LIONS FRIENDS IN SIGHT” 

 

Select from 4300 Resorts in 110 Countries 

Airfare Not Included. Resort Choice Subject to Availability 

Drawing will be held on July 1, 2019 

And must be used by July 1, 2020 

 

Tickets are $10.00 each 

Or 

Six for $50.00  

*Tickets must be purchased before June 15, 2019 

Tickets Available at CLFIS Vision Screenings*, MD4, and 4L4 Conventions or 

through the Newport Beach Hawaiian Lions and Seal Beach Lions.  

Send email inquiries to Lion Tom Hollister at bertntom@aol.com 

 

Thanking You In Advance for Your Continued Support to a Wonderful Cause 

*Vision Screening Schedule Available at www.californialionsfriendsinsight.org 
 



CHECK OUT THIS FUNDRAISER 
FOR THE ONTARIO-UPLAND LIONS! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
2018-2019 DISTRICT 4-L4 CALENDAR 

 
MARCH  16  LIONS EYES ACROSS CALIFORNIA 

16  CALIFORNIA LIONS FRIENDS IN SIGHT VISION SCREENING TBD 
16  ORANGE COUNTY CENTRAL LIONS 17TH ANNUAL CHARITY SPAGHETTI DINNER AND BINGO 
17  ST PATRICK’S DAY 
17  DISTRICT LEOS MEETING AND ELECTIONS AT GARDEN GROVE CLUBHOUSE 
18  SADDLEBACK REGION MEETING #2 - STUDENT SPEAKERS CONTEST 
19  DEADLINE FOR ZONE LEVEL STUDENT SPEAKERS CONTESTS 
19  GOVERNOR’S VISITATION TO BUENA PARK NOON LIONS 
22-27  ANAHEIM LIONS ANNUAL CHARITY BASEBALL TOURNAMENT 
23  CANCELLED – ORPHANAGES OF THAILAND FUNDRAISER – CANCELLED 
23-25  MD4 LIONS LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE IN RANCHO CUCAMONGA 
24  HUNTINGTON BEACH HOST CRABFEST 
24  KINGS & QUEENS OF TERESITA PINES GALA 
25  DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS TO THE APRIL 10TH ISSUE OF THE FORUM 
25  FOOTHILL REGION MEETING #2 - STUDENT SPEAKERS CONTEST 
26  ORANGE REGION MEETING #2 - STUDENT SPEAKERS CONTEST 
29-31  CALIFORNIA MD4 LEO LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE AT CAMP TERESITA PINES 
30  CALIFORNIA LIONS FRIENDS IN SIGHT VISION SCREENING IN MEXICALI MEXICO 
30  PAINTING WITH A PURPOSE FUNDRAISER AT GARDEN GROVE CLUBHOUSE 
31  62ND ANNUAL LIONS TRIBUTE DAY AT CITY OF HOPE IN DUARTE 

 
APRIL  2  DISTRICT LEO OF THE YEAR NOMINATIONS DUE 

4-5  RELAY FOR LIFE – CHAPMAN UNIVERSITY TEAM “LIONS ROAR FOR A CURE” 
5  DEADLINE FOR DISTRICT 4-L4 AWARDS NOMINATIONS/CONTESTS 
6  CALIFORNIA LIONS FRIENDS IN SIGHT VISION SCREENING IN SAN JACINTO 
7 RONALD MCDONALD HOUSE WALK FOR KIDS AT THE HONDA CENTER 
7  FULLERTON HOST LIONS CLUB CHARITY PUTTING TOURNAMENT AT GOLFER’S PARADISE 
9  DEADLINE FOR REGION LEVEL STUDENT SPEAKERS CONTESTS 
13  CALIFORNIA LIONS FRIENDS IN SIGHT VISION SCREENING AT CENTURY HS IN SANTA ANA 
13  DISTRICT LEOS DIABETES AWARENESS EVENT AT CENTURY HS IN SANTA ANA 
13  PEDIATRIC CANCER FUNDRAISING EVENT AT HENNESSEY’S IN SEAL BEACH 
13  HARBOR MESA LIONS TACO FIESTA FUNDRAISER 
14  GARDEN GROVE HOST LIONS 71ST ANNUAL PANCAKE BREAKFAST 
14  DISTRICT 4-L4 LEADERSHIP GAME NIGHT FUNDRAISER 
15  TEEN RECOGNITION AWARD APPLICATIONS DUE 

  21  EASTER 
22  EARTH DAY 
22  ORANGE COUNTY CENTRAL LIONS CLUB 34TH ANNUAL CHARITY GOLF TOURNAMENT 
25  DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS TO THE MAY 10TH ISSUE OF THE FORUM 
27  DISTRICT MEETING #4 HOSTED BY ORANGE REGION AT LH COMMUNITY CENTER 

STUDENT SPEAKERS CONTEST 
  8AM REGISTRATION    BREAK OUT SESSION  9AM-1PM MEETING 
27  CALIFORNIA LIONS FRIENDS IN SIGHT VISION SCREENING IN K-57 MEXICO 
30  DEADLINE FOR DISTRICT LEVEL STUDENT SPEAKERS CONTESTS 

 
MAY  5  CINCO DE MAYO 
  11  CALIFORNIA LIONS FRIENDS IN SIGHT VISION SCREENING TBD 

11  ONTARIO UPLAND LIONS SPRING TEA AT ONTARIO MASONIC LODGE 
12  MOTHERS DAY 
17-19  DISTRICT 4-L4 CONVENTION AT THE DOUBLETREE BY HILTON GOLF RESORT IN PALM SPRINGS 
19  DISTRICT LEOS BAKING AT RONALD MCDONALD HOUSE IN ORANGE 
21  TEEN RECOGNITION AWARDS BANQUET 
25  DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS TO THE JUNE 10TH ISSUE OF THE FORUM 
27  MEMORIAL DAY 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
JUNE  1  CALIFORNIA LIONS FRIENDS IN SIGHT VISION SCREENING IN CHINO VALLEY 

1  HARBOR MESA LIONS FASHION SHOW 
2  DISTRICT LEOS AWARD CEREMONY/OFFICER INSTALLATION AT GARDEN GROVE CLUBHOUSE 
5-9  COUNCIL OF GOVERNORS #4 IN VAN NUYS 
8  CALIFORNIA LIONS FRIENDS IN SIGHT VISION SCREENING IN LA HABRA 
8  MD-4 STUDENT SPEAKER CONTEST IN VAN NUYS 
15  DISTRICT 4-L4 2019-2020 OFFICER TRAINING 
16  FATHERS DAY 

  20  ONTARIO-HOST LIONS CLUB 10TH ANNUAL “WE SERVE” GOLF TOURNAMENT 
22  CALIFORNIA LIONS FRIENDS IN SIGHT VISION SCREENING IN PERRIS 

   
JULY  5-9  102

ND
 ANNUAL LIONS INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION IN MILAN ITALY 

 
 
2019-2020 JULY 13-28  YOUTH EXCHANGE INCOMING STUDENTS ARE HERE! 

JULY 20-21  SEAL BEACH LIONS FISH FRY 
  JULY 21   YEP THANKSGIVING IN JULY 

JULY 24-28  USA/CANADA LEO LEADERSHIP FORUM 2019 IN ARIZONA 
JULY 27   CALIFORNIA LIONS FRIENDS IN SIGHT VISION SCREENING IN HUNTINGTON BEACH 

  SEPTEMBER 7  CALIFORNIA LIONS FRIENDS IN SIGHT VISION SCREENING IN ONTARIO 
  SEPTEMBER 7-8  SEAL BEACH LIONS ARTS AND CRAFTS FAIRE 

SEPTEMBER 19-21 USA/CANADA FORUM IN SPOKANE WASHINGTON 
OCTOBER  POMONA HOST LIONS MURDER MYSTERY DINNER AT SYCAMORE INN 
OCTOBER 20  WHITE CANE DAY 
FEBRUARY 21-23  101

ST
 MD4 CONVENTION IN VISALIA – VISALIA CONVENTION CENTER/MARRIOTT 

MAY 14-17  DISTRICT 4-L4 CONVENTION AT THE HANDLERY IN SAN DIEGO 
JUNE 26-30  103

RD
 ANNUAL LIONS INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION IN SINGAPORE 

 
2020-2021 SEPTEMBER 17-19 USA/CANADA FORUM IN LOUISVILLE KY 

FEBRUARY  102
ND

 MD4 CONVENTION 
MAY   DISTRICT 4-L4 CONVENTION 
JUNE 25-29  104

TH
 INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION IN MONTREAL QUEBEC CANADA 

 
2021-2022 SEPTEMBER 9-11  USA/CANADA FORUM IN DES MOINES IA 

FEBRUARY  103
RD

 MD4 CONVENTION 
MAY 18-21  DISTRICT 4-L4 CONVENTION 
JULY 1-5   105

TH
 ANNUAL LIONS INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION IN NEW DELHI INDIA 

 
2022-2023 JULY 7-11  106

TH
 ANNUAL LIONS INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION IN BOSTON, MASSACHUSETTS 

 
2023-2024 JULY 21-25  107

TH
 ANNUAL LIONS INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION IN MELBOURNE AUSTRALIA 

 
2024-2025    108

TH
 ANNUAL LIONS INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION IN MEXICO CITY MEXICO 

 

ATTENTION LIONS! 
 

IF YOU DO NOT SEE YOUR EVENT/FUNDRAISER 
/SERVICE PROJECT 

IN THE CALENDAR OR FLYER IN THE FORUM 
(AND YOU WOULD LIKE IT TO BE THERE) 

 

PLEASE SEND TO ME: 
 

CATHY WATERS/FORUM EDITOR 
catewaters@aol.com  714/444-2151 

 

THANK YOU! 

mailto:catewaters@aol.com

